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    Merry Christmas and happy 
New Year!

    It’s been an extremely busy 
month for me. On Nov. 7, our 
tribe hosted a United Tribes of 
Michigan special meeting regard-
ing the Affordable Care Act 
(ACA). Mim Dixon, who is the 
nation’s expert on the ACA was 
there to explain and answer ques-
tions. I am happy to say that this 
was the largest United Tribes of 
Michigan meeting as many tribal 
leaders and their health, legal and 
billings staff were in attendance. 
Everyone in attendance was very 
impressed with the information 
provided and the hospitality 
shown to them. I would like to 
take this time to thank our chair-
person, Aaron Payment, for his 

cooperation and assistance in 
planning and complementing this 
important meeting. Miigwech 
to directors Pine and McLeod, 
and to Peggy Hemengway and 
Keith Smith, for helping to cook 
our traditional feast we pro-
vided to our fellow Anishinaabeg 
neighbors. Chi miigwech to our 
Kewadin Casino staff who out-
did themselves in preparing our 
foods, our meeting room, and our 
services. Outstanding!
    The outcome of this meet-
ing will hopefully help all tribes 
in Michigan to understand the 
changes that the ACA will bring 
to our Anishinaabeg.
    On behalf of our tribal chair-

person, I attended a meeting with 
Dr. Dave Zinley and Dr. Saliya in 
regards to establishing and pro-
moting our internship program 
for our tribe in partnership with 
Lake  Superior State University. 
A workshop presentation to the 
tribal board will be planned 
after the new year. Our chairper-
son plans to meet with LSSU’s 
president and provost for more 
detailed conversations. I support 
this effort and look forward to 
working with LSSU.
    At this time, I am attending a 
quarterly National Indian Health 
Board meeting and will soon 
travel to Washington, D.C., to 
meet with President Obama as a 

member of Secretary Sebelius’ 
Tribal Advisory Committee. 
I have the opportunity to join 
Chairperson Payment in meet-
ing our president. We have an 
extremely busy schedule while in 
D.C. and I will report our activi-
ties next month in my next unit 
report.
    Until then, I wish you all a 
joyous Christmas and I hope to 
see you at the New Year’s Eve 
Powwow. Cheers to you and your 
family and remember, “Jesus is 
the reason for the season!”
    If you have any questions or 
comments, please contact me at 
cabramson@saulttribe.net or call 
me at (906) 322-3823.

    	The constitutional review 
assembly is up and under way. 
Thanks go first to Chairperson 
Aaron Payment, who — through 
the Elders Advisory Committee 
— brought the completed draft 
document off the shelf and onto 
the table for review. It was long 
overdue. 
    The hard work and effort 
of the original Constitutional 
Committee deserves to be 
acknowledged. Much thought 
and heartfelt effort was invested 
by the original drafters of the 
document. It is apparent that 
they strove to perfect a docu-
ment that would provide con-
stitutional protections for tribal 
citizens, a separation of powers 
between the respective branches 
of government and honor to our 
traditional ways of governing. A 
belated miigwech for the fruits 
of your labor.
    And now, for the first time 
ever, we have begun a formal, 
open and transparent review of 
the draft. Again, miigwech to 

our Elder Advisory Committee, 
Elder Sub-Committee, original 
Constitution Committee and 
tribal public citizens who have 
devoted considerable time to 
comb through the document, line 
by line, and offer comment. 
    No “actions” have taken 
place, other than a “consent of 
the assembly” to “move on” 
from one section to the next, 
after all input has been recorded. 
It has been a very productive 
and open dialog. Very refresh-
ing. The process is moving 
slower than some would like, 
but it’s necessary in order to be 
thorough and to allow all voices 
to be heard. It gives me hope 
that a good outcome will unfold. 
    And, a special “thank you” 
to staff facilitator Angeline 
Boulley and transcriber Cheri 
Goetz. Both have done an out-
standing job of keeping the 
discourse respectful, meaningful 
and productive. Tribal member 
Tom Biron has lent his media 
production talents to the process 
and has live streamed every 
meeting for real time viewing 
on the Internet (you can find a 
link to his site TOSSABCS2 on 
our website: saulttribe.com). The 
assembly will reconvene on Jan. 
7, 8 and 9, 2013.
    An unfortunate incident
    I don’t enjoy having to 
report on a recent incident that 
occurred at the tribal board 
level. However, the chairperson 
used his large mailing list to 
engage tribal citizens in a “call 
for input.” Therefore, I feel 
compelled to address the situa-

tion: 
    One of the board’s “rights 
and responsibilities” per Tribal 
Code, is to confirm the selection 
of key executive employment 
positions. At the Nov. 20 meet-
ing held in Marquette, the board, 
on a 10-2 vote, did not confirm 
a particular candidate for a key 
position. Various reasons were 
expressed for not confirming 
this candidate, but the vote 
speaks for itself.
    The chairperson took excep-
tion with the board’s decision 
not to confirm this candidate and 
promptly (Nov. 21) called for 
a “special board meeting” with 
one item on the special meet-
ing agenda: “Rescind Delegated 
Authority to the Chairperson.”
    Let me say right here — no 
one, not one board member, 
expressed any such idea of 
rescinding the authority we con-
veyed to the chairperson at the 
commencement of his adminis-
tration. There is no truth to that 
idea even being talked about. 
The “special meeting” to consid-
er rescinding the authority of the 
chairperson was simply a poorly 
conceived over-reaction of the 
chairperson, in response to the 
board’s decision not to confirm 
the candidate he desired for a 
key executive position. And the 
chairperson admitted as much 
(and apologized) and issued an 
order to cancel the special meet-
ing (Nov. 24). He also informed 
us he would not be available to 
attend.
     Herein was the problem with 
cancelling the meeting: We have 

written tribal law that specifies 
how we enact and conduct duly 
noticed special board meetings. 
The question posed: Within trib-
al law, under what authority can 
a “special meeting” be canceled 
or postponed? The long and 
short answer is: 1.) In the event 
of extreme emergency (weather, 
fire, etc.) “If the Chair believes 
that proceeding with the meet-
ing would be dangerous to those 
present,” or, 2.) The authority 
of the chairperson to cancel a 
meeting if there is an absence of 
a quorum (though this is accom-
plished at the meeting itself by 
the chair calling for a motion 
after determining that a quorum 
is not present). So now we had a 
conundrum.
     If the chairperson had seen 
fit to show up at the special 
meeting he called for, he could 
have dispensed of the whole 
mess he created: by cancel-
ing for lack of quorum (only 
a handful of board members 
attended at the duly noticed 
time). That way, we could have 
respected the “rule of law” and 
been done with it. The chair-
person argued that there was 
“precedence” for cancelling 
the meeting (“It’s been done 
before”). In the time I have 
served on the board of directors, 
no such thing has been done. 
Nor were any concrete instances 
brought forward to support that 
statement. Nor do I plan to “set 
precedence” by disregarding the 
“rule of law.”
    And, I wouldn’t spend time 
reporting on this unfortunate 

incident except for the way the 
chairperson did see fit to spend 
his time by sending a message to 
his vast tribal email list, imply-
ing some eminent threat to his 
delegated authorities. The mes-
sage was a call to action offering 
a false choice between “Cancel 
the Meeting — or — Revoke 
Chairperson Authority !?” 
Needless to say, over 100 tribal 
members were alarmed enough 
to respond in writing, urging 
the board not to take away the 
chairperson’s authorities. Now 
that’s what I call the height of 
manipulation. 
    The real irony is this whole 
incident occurred in the shadow 
of the ongoing constitutional 
review assembly. So maybe it’s 
a good reminder to all of us that 
neither the current Constitution 
nor the draft Constitution are 
worth the paper they are written 
on if we are willing to disregard 
and ignore the rule of law when 
it’s inconvenient. 
    I want to end by wishing 
everyone a blessed holiday sea-
son to you and your families, 
our workforce, communities and 
our tribal nation. I am hopeful 
that 2013 will bring us many 
blessings. We have a bright and 
able chairperson and, although 
he may not realize it, he has a 
board that supports him to get 
good things done (with a healthy 
respect for checks and balances). 
    This is the season to pray 
and celebrate good tidings and 
remember to show our love to 
one another. Merry Christmas, 
everyone!

    As a board member, I can tell 
you we have all been on the road 
again, busy traveling to every 
unit. It has been pretty hectic 
with our out-of-control schedul-
ing. It has been hard to get to all 
our local meetings because we 
make our plans and then they 
have been canceled or changed. 
So members, be patient with all 
of us until we get some kind of 
system in place.
    Update on some issues that 
have been started and are being 
worked on — Wage reviews, 
Constitution, insurance and 
enrollment. A lot of our time has 
been working on the Affordable 
Care Act. We wrote a resolution 

called Ad Hoc Health Assess 
Exploratory Group where we 
will analyze, determine feasibil-
ity and recommend opportuni-
ties and expansions for health 
access revitalization to areas 
such as Escanaba, Marquette, 
Kinross and DeTour. Also, after 
hour clinic access in partnership 
with St. Ignace and Marquette, 
with additional areas to identify. 
The group we are going to have 
working on this is made up of 
board members from all units, so 
I will be the one from Unit V. I 
am looking forward to this and I 
need your input on some of your 
needs.
    Another resolution put into 

place was the development and 
implementation of a tribal action 
program for treatment programs. 
Such concerns will be alcoholism 
and other substance abuse. I real-
ly feel treatment and help with 
substance abuse in communities 
is necessary for our members.
    Also, we are working on all of 
our properties in and around the 
areas that we are trying to get into 
trust. One example in the Unit V 
area is the Knotty Pine property 
that just went into trust; this is 
the Christmas Casino parking lot. 
Another property we are wait-
ing on in Unit V is the Lincoln 
School. So this is great news for 
our area.

    On the 2 percent monies, the 
check should be mailed out by the 
time you read this report. I tried 
to do my best, again and gave 
to school academics, outreach 
programs, food pantries, elders 
programs and other requests from 
all Unit V areas.
    So I will leave you all by 
saying, “’Tis the season for 
giving and forgiving.” This is 
what Christmas is all about. 
Remember, don’t forget who you 
are and where you came from as 
we are all the same.
    Keep the emails and phone 
calls coming. 
    Sincerely,
    Joan Carr Anderson

Constitutional assembly carries on with work

Catherine Hollowell, 
Director, Unit II

Learning about the Affordable Care Act and us

Cathy Abramson, Director,
Unit I

Board activities update and holiday wishes

Joan (Carr) Anderson,
Director, Unit V




